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July 27, 2022 

 

 

 

Brent David Murphy, M.S., DABR 

President 

John Patrick University of Health and Applied Sciences 

100 E. Wayne Street, Suite 140 

South Bend, IN  46601 

 

RE: Program #9522 

 Previous Accreditation Status: 8 Years 

 Most Recent Site Visit: 01/2022 

 

Dear President Murphy: 

 

The Joint Review Committee on Education in Radiologic Technology (JRCERT) conducted an unannounced site visit of the 

baccalaureate and master’s degree medical dosimetry program, which includes distance delivery, evening, and part-time 

options, sponsored by John Patrick University of Health and Applied Sciences. The JRCERT is the only agency recognized 

by the United States Department of Education (USDE) for the accreditation of traditional and distance delivery educational 

programs in radiography, radiation therapy, magnetic resonance, and medical dosimetry.  

 

The continuing accreditation status of the program was considered at the July 22, 2022 meeting of the Joint Review 

Committee on Education in Radiologic Technology. The program was evaluated according to the Standards for an 

Accredited Educational Program in Medical Dosimetry Sciences (2021). The program documents compliance with all 

relevant Standards; therefore, the JRCERT awards: 

 

MAINTENANCE OF ACCREDITATION FOR A PERIOD OF EIGHT YEARS. 

 

The next site visit is tentatively scheduled for the First Quarter of 2026. It is noted the Board of Directors considered the 

information from the unannounced site visit in lieu of the previously scheduled interim report. 

 

The program is advised that consistent with JRCERT Policy 11.600, the JRCERT reserves the right to conduct unannounced 

site visits of accredited programs. The sponsoring institution would be responsible for the expenses of any on-site evaluation. 

 

If we can be of further assistance, do not hesitate to contact the office. 

 

Sincerely, 

Julia L. Lasley, Ph.D., R.T.(R)(T) 

Chair 

 

JLL/JEM/jm 

 

copy: Program Director: David L. Phebus, II, M.S., R.T.(T), CMD 

 Dean:   Renat Letfullin, Ph.D. 




